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Duke Energy Ohio 
Case No. 21-0018-EL-BLN 

STAFF First Set of Data Requests 
      Date Received:  January 28, 2021 

STAFF-DR-01-002 
 

REQUEST: 
 
When looking through the PJM Planning and Services & Requests pages 
(www.pjm.com/planning/services-requests/interconnection-queues) we can locate the 
“Tanners Creek – Miami Fort Upgrade Acceleration” and (b2831) associated with a Queue 
ID of AE1-049, but the Status is “Withdrawn”. Please explain the meaning of the 
Withdrawn Status with respect to this project. 
 
RESPONSE:  AE1-049 was a request by a developer to study the feasibility of advancing 
the in-service date of the Miami Fort to Tanners Creek rebuild to June 1, 2020.  The 
developer withdrew the request before the study was performed. 
 
 
 
PERSON RESPONSIBLE:  Steve Steinkuhl 

http://www.pjm.com/planning/services-requests/interconnection-queues
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